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APPOINTMENT OF THE PRINCIPAL, MKWAWA UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF 
EDUCATION (MUCE) 

 

We are pleased to inform the University of Dar es Salaam 
community and the general public that, in exercise of the powers 
vested upon him under Article 7(3) of the University of Dar es 
Salaam Charter 2007 and Rule (2) and (5) of the University of Dar 
es Salaam Rules, 2007, as read together with Article 10 of the 
Mkwawa University College of Education Charter, 2009, the 

Chancellor,  H.E. Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete has re-appointed Prof. Esther William 
Dungumaro to the position of Principal of the Mkwawa University College of Education 
(MUCE) from 2021/2022 to 2024/2025 effective from 1st December, 2021. 
 
Professor Dungumaro joined the University of Dar es Salaam in 2004 as a Lecturer. She 
holds a Bachelor of Science (Education) degree and Master of Arts degree in Demography 
(Dar) and PhD in Sociology (Hitotsubashi University, Japan). Before joining the academic 
staff of the University of Dar es Salaam, Prof. Dungumaro served as a Secondary School 
Teacher and Planning Officer at the Planning Commission. She was promoted to associate 
professorship in 2015.  
 
Until this re-appointment, Professor Dungumaro was serving in this position of Principal, 
Mkwawa University College of Education (MUCE) since December, 2017. She has also 
served as Director, Institute of Development Studies from 2014 to 2017; Director of 
Internationalization between 2012 and 2014 and Associate Director, Institute of 
Development Studies in 2012. Prof. Dungumaro has researched, published and undertaken 
consultancies widely in the areas of Demography and Social Development. 
 
The University of Dar es Salaam congratulates Professor Dungumaro and wishes her the 
best of luck in discharging her responsibilities.  
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